LBCF Meeting

October 27, 2005

Called to order at 6:15.

Present:  Co-chairs Marc Cohen & Judy Reeves, Sean Carter, Steven Bunch, Keith Vyvial, Richard Bang, Jim Carper, Alan Goodman, Jerry Rockwell, Kimberly Trotman, and Jerel McNeil.

Discussion of application:


Judy explained that #4 should be added in the Application Submission instructions to include either an OraQuick Test Results or recent letter from physician showing negative HIV status.


Jerry added that he wanted to “do some wordsmithing” on the Letter of Introduction and would email the suggestions which were mostly grammatical in nature to have it flow better.

Both suggestions agreed upon by those present and, with those changes in mind, the application would be submitted to the Board of Directors for final approval.

Sean stated he wasn’t aware we had applications but noted that the account balance is right at $2000, which is below the $2500 minimum needed to avoid large bank charges. He wanted the committee to look at holding off on any more applications until January. Jimmy asked if we needed a time limit and Sean said no, we just need to watch it in order to avoid costs.

Motion made by Jimmy to not allow the LBCF’s balance to go below $2500. Second by Alan. Passed.  

Judy will contact the 2 individuals who currently have applications and will explain that they will be contacted when we start accepting applications again, and if they still have a need, will be considered first by the committee.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Reeves

Co-Chair

Note: at the regular board meeting it was suggested that the LBCF application have a table inserted regarding those living in the household, and the questions in that section eliminated. 

Also, the contact information be corrected [POBox number] and the phone number be inserted as a contact where a message could be left for a call back. There will also be an email address for contact.

Since Judy has been working on the application she will make the changes and incorporate Jerry’s ‘wordsmithing’ then submit online since, it was noted by Sean,  this is not a privacy issue.
